
President’s Message 
 

Hi, Ho, Quilting Friend, Summer ~ Here We Come!!  
 
There is a lot of exciting news in this edition. For your special attention is the 
Final Financial Report (pg 5) and Proposed Budget (pg 6). Please, take a look at 
the figures and if  you have questions don’t hesitate to contact me for clarification 
(415-1405). There will  be a vote at the June Meeting to accept these both of these 
documents. 
 
It is time to join the Guild for the 2018-2019 year. Deadline to be included in the 
printed directory is September 15th. Membership Chair appreciates your early 
registrations. To print Registration Form (pg 4) go to File, Print then select Pg 4. 
 
The National Button Convention is being held in Jacksonville in August!! There 
is a special presentation, The History of Buttons that looks really interesting 
PLUS dozens of vendors!! All  the details are on our site at 
http://aiquilters.com/EVENTS/otherevents/ 
 
Looking forward to our yummy Pot Luck be sure to bring your recipe with your 
meal and prepare for a great time! There will  be Summer Editions of the 
Newsletter this year starting with a Retreat Special edition in July!!  
 
See you Tuesday! 
 
Much love, 
Roz 
_____________________ 

Rozlyn Warren, President 

Amelia Island Quilt Guild 

904-415-1405 
 

 

June 2018  

RETREAT!! 

August 15th – 19th    

Clear Your Calendar! 

Registration Open!! 

www.aiquilters.com 
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June Meeting 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Our June 12th meeting is our traditional Summer Break Pot Luck Dinner where 

we will  install the newly elected Executive Committee Board Members. 

Bring a favorite dish to share PLUS the recipe!! Drinks will  be furnished by the 

Guild. 

While there is no official program, we have slew of magazines and patterns to 

share that may inspire you as you plan over the summer for your entry in the 

upcoming Show in February 2020. Please, browse the selection during our Pot 

Luck dinner.  

Join us for a fond farewell until we meet again at Retreat in August and our next 

meeting, September 11, 2018. 

Summer Break  

Pot Luck Dinner 

Special Meeting Time 

6:00pm Gather   

6:30pm Dinner Begins 

Enjoy Your 

Summer!! 

http://aiquilters.com/RETREAT/


Amelia Island Quilt Guild Meeting April 10, 2018 

AIQ Minutes 5/8/2018 Meeting called to order at 7:05 P.M. by President Roz Warren 

 

Announcements: Welcomed all guests. All  the members who have a May birthday were asked to 

stand. The minutes from the April  meeting were approved by Jordana McCarthy, seconded by Ellie 

Boette. We received a letter from Mary Kerr, made by hand. As we plan our 30th Quilting anniversary 

celebration February 16, 2019, we have narrowed down a traveling quilt show to one of Mary’s 

curated shows and looking to collaborating with the Amelia Island Museum of History to help us put 

on this show to have it longer and more folks can enjoy and a nod to history as our very 1st quilt show 

was held at the museum of history. If  you are interested in helping coordinate this event please see Roz 

or Lauree, we will  be happy to have your assistance. 

 

Treasury report: Year to date accounting is in the newsletter for deeper details contact Diane Sears. 

 

Charity Quilts: With our help we delivered 13 kids quilts to families in transition and 16 quilts to 

counsel on aging in April . If  you plan to attend charity quilters this summer they have some vacation 

days June 12th and June 19th.  They will  be closed for vacation.  

 

Retreat: Aug 15-19 (St Simmons Island) Registration forms are up on the website. AIQuilters.com 

 

Quilts of Valor:  Received a letter of recognition and thanks from the Veterans administration. 

 

Challenges: Lauree : 1st challenge is due in October using your fabric dying /alcohol fabric, create a 

project and in December the project using your applique. Learn a new skill tonight. Yes prizes for best 

in show of course.  

 

Old Business:  Membership: Dana Mowrer, Secretary: Jordana McCarthy, Vice President: Carol 

Blanchard (not present). Programs: Lauree Hemke, President: Rozlyn Warren, Treasurer: Diane Sears 

(not present). Slate of officers for next year. Motion Pam, all members agreed. Motion is carried. 

No further old business 

 

New Business: Mary Williams announced she is helping a family get rid of a quilting frame. There is a 

quilt 50-60 years old attached.  The frame may not have value, but if  someone is interested in helping 

with the quilt. Any proceeds will  go toward granddaughters mission trip. Purchased by the Guild. 

 

Show and Tell: 30th Anniversary pins available. 1 pin: Carol Blanchard, Kathy Charnell, Chris 

Sandstrom, Virginia Muse.  2 pins- Patsy Troxell. Congrats! 

 

Program: All  about appliqué; we have 4 members who will  show us a variety of appliques techniques. 

Supply list will  be in the newsletter. Learn and try different ways to applique with demonstrations, 

come and be ready to have fun.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M with 50/50 winner announced.  

 

Jordana McCarthy respectfully submitted minutes. 



Amelia Island Quilt Guild 2018-2019 Membership Form 
To be included in the PRINTED Directory  

registration and payment must be received by September 15 

 

(PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY) 

Name: ___________________________________________ Date of Registration: ____________ 

Birthday (month/day): ____________  

______  I am age 80+ on June 1, 2018 and exempt from dues 

  

______  I am under age 18 on June 1, 2018 and exempt from dues 

  

I am a part time resident (snowbird), and usually attend guild meetings these months:  

  Sept     Oct     Nov     Dec    Jan     Feb     Mar     April     May     June  

To comply with new FL Law we need your permission to include you in the directory! 

_____ I give my permission to include my contact information in the printed directory. 

  

_____ I give my permission to include my contact information in a PRIVATE Members Only area on  

           our website when this comes available. 

(Please complete all contact information for Non-Profit Status purposes)  
  
Mailing address: 
Street/ P.O. Box: ____________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone: _________________________Mobile Phone: _________________________________ 

E-mail Address: _______________________________________________Spouse: ______________ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ /I!bD9{ ŀōƻǾŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ ψψψψ¸9{      ψψψψbh /I!bD9{ 

The newsletter is delivered by email unless you request a paper copy by checking here: _______ 

If you are a new member of the guild, please share how you heard about us (and Welcome!!): 
  
__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Membership dues are $30 per year. The membership year is June 1st ς May 31th. Payment is due on 
or before the September meeting **To be included in the PRINTED Directory, your registration and 
payment must be received by September 15**  
  
You may pay your dues via check (made payable to AIQ) or cash at the monthly meeting. You may 
also mail dues payment by CHECKS to: AIQ   P.O. BOX 6464   Fernandina Beach, FL 32035 
 

  
 



Treasurer’s Report 

End Of Year Final Financial Report May 2018 
 

 

 

 

Income: 

50 / 50   $        430.50  

Donation  $        100.00  

Interest Income  $          67.22  

Membership  $    3,170.00  

Pins  $        190.00  

Quilt Auction Event 2018  $    7,222.00  

Workshops  $        875.00  

Trash to Treasure  $    1,054.50  

Total Income  $  13,109.22  

Expenses: 

50 / 50 Prizes  $        157.70  

Banking  $          44.00  

Business Fees  $        136.25  

Charity Quilts  $    1,191.51  

Hospitality  $        151.55  

Meeting Set Up  $        335.00  

Office Supplies  $          19.94  

Pins  $        713.07  

Post Office Box Rental  $          82.00  

Postage  $            9.80  

Printing  $        141.65  

Programs  $    3,576.36  

Quilt Auction Event 2018  $    3,523.97  

Quilts of Valor  $          45.49  

Rent  $    1,500.00  

Retreat 2017  $        500.00  

Retreat 2018  $        500.00  

Safe Deposit Box  $          22.50  

Software Upgrade  $        213.95  

Storage Rental  $        420.00  

Trash to Treasure  $        674.40  

Website  $        114.95  

Total Expenses  $  14,074.09  

Transfer Funds from CD  $    7,033.61  

Checking Account Balance  $  12,441.80  

CD Balance  $    7,033.61  



AMELIA ISLAND QUILT GUILD  

PROPOSED BUDGET 2018-2019   

 

 
 

 

 

2018/2019 Budget Proposed Outflow 2018/2019 Budget Estimated Inflow 

50/50 Door Prizes 200.00 50/50 400.00 

Banking 50.00 Cookbook 500.00 

Business Fees 62.00 Event 2,000.00 

Charity Quilts 1,000.00 Interest on CDs 35.00 

 Cookbook 200.00 Membership 3,300.00 

Event 350.00 Pins 50.00 

Habitat 500.00 Workshop Fees 750.00 

Hospitality 200.00 
TOTAL $7,035.00 

Meeting Room Rental 1,500.00   

  Meeting Room Setup 420.00   

Newsletter 100.00   

Office Supplies 50.00   

Pins 350.00   

Post Office Box 82.00   

Postage 10.00   

Printing  150.00   

Programs/Speakers 4,500.00   

Quilt Show 2020 7,000.00   

Quilts of Valor 
300.00   

Retreat 500.00   

Safe Deposit Box 23.00   

Storage Unit 420.00   

Website 129.00   

Welcome Ambassadors 100.00   

Quilt Hangers Show  

(3,000 total over 2 years) 

1,500.00   

TOTAL $19,696.00   



                                            June Birthdays 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Traute Harris - 1 
Charlie Russ - 1 
Jenny Chen  - 4 
Erica Dodge  - 5 
Pat Avakian  - 6 

Ryan’s Case For Smiles Serge-a-Thon!! 

Sponsored By Lollipops Quilt Shop 

Pam Ellis  - 7 
Diane Markert  - 8 
Dell Dunman   - 8 
Sandi Neal  - 12  
Patsy Troxell    - 19 

 



Summer Challenges 

From Our Progam Chair 

 

Here are a couple of fun challenges for the summer months. While certainly not 

mandatory my hope is to keep you quilting, and having fun, as you try the 

techniques introduced this year!  

 

These projects will  be viewed during the next quilt year with little shows during 

our October and December meetings. Completed projects will  be voted on for 

prizes awarded to Guild’s Choice for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place.  Details of both 

challenges are below.  

 

Have a wonderful summer and take the time to make a little work of art to share 

with us next year.   

 

Keep on stitching,  

Lauree 

The October 2018 challenge     

Theme:  Dyeing for Fabric 

Finished Size:  Your choice 

Due Date: October 9, 2018 

                                           

Completed Requirements:  Must use fabric that you dyed during our “Dying for 

Fabric” workshop, held on February 14, 2018. The edges must be finished but can 

be bound, faced, stitched over or edge trim…just no raw edges. 

  

Other: You are totally unrestricted in your design, and execution, meaning you 

may paint, stamp, resists and/or otherwise manipulate your fabric. You may 

embellish to your heart’s content-no restrictions on dimensional embellishments. 

That being said, please understand that any of the above-mentioned design ideas 

are NOT mandatory for your project. 

 

Note: you may submit your project to Lauree prior to October 9.  Contact Lauree 

for questions/mailing at lchemke@comcast.net 



Summer Challenges 

From Our Progam Chair 

Continued  

  

The December 2018 Challenge 

Theme: “Let’s All Applique”:  Using applique in your quilting 

Finished size: Your choice 

Due Date: December 10, 2018 

 

Completed Requirements: Must use one of the techniques presented during our 

May 2018 program.  Anything goes for design.  

 

The border must be completed but can be bound, faces, stitched over or edge trim.  

 

Attach a brief description of the type of applique you incorporated. For example, 

freezer paper, hand stitch, machine quilt, felt and pearl cotton.  

 

This must be a piece that you started and finished as a result of attending the 

program. This is a piece that says, “I was inspired to applique”! 

 

Other:  You are totally unrestricted in your design, and execution, meaning you 

may paint, stamp, resists and/or otherwise manipulate your fabric. You may 

embellish to your heart’s content-no restrictions on dimensional embellishments. 

That being said, please understand that any of the above-mentioned design ideas 

are NOT mandatory for your project 

Note: you may submit your project to Lauree prior to October 9.  Contact Lauree 

for questions/mailing at lchemke@comcast.net 



Note From Charity Quilters 

Charity Quilters hopes you have a great summer.  There are no Tuesday AM 

Charity Quilters meetings on June 12 and 19 due to vacation.  We will  resume on 

June 26.  Charity Quilters meet year round and will  be open in July and August at 

the Fernandina Shores Clubhouse.  Stop by on Tuesdays anytime between 9:30 

AM to 12 Noon. 

Quilts and fabric contributions are always greatly appreciated.  We are ramping up 

to make kids’ quilts for Nassau County Families in Transition for their Christmas 

gift-giving.  Every child in the program will  hopefully get a comfy quilt. The best 

sizes are youth boy and girl lap quilts 40” x 50” to 50” x 60”.   

We are also continuing to support Micah’s Place and hope to deliver some quilts in 

the fall.  Best sizes are between 40” x 50” and 50” x 60” (boy and girl themes) as 

well as crib size 36” x 40” to 36” x 52”.  You may quilt and bind yourself or bring 

the top to Charity Quilters to finish. 

Thank you to all of you who have contributed fabric and your time in the behind 

the scenes loving work which goes into each and every one of our donated quilts.  

With all your efforts, we are able to make 200 plus quilts annually to distribute 

locally.  Happy quilting!   

 
 

JUNE ‘VACATION’ DAYS 

June 12 and June 19 Closed for Vacation 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note From 2020 Quilts by the Sea™ Quilt Show 

 
In approximately 20 months we’ll be hosting our triannial Quilts by the Sea™ 

2020 Quilt Show! Roz and I (Cyndee Brown) are excited to be chairing the 2020 

show and cannot wait to see the beautiful quilts you will enter in the show.   

 

We are in the process of finalizing quilt categories with our judge as well as the 

2020 Challenge. You will receive this in the July Newsletter in early July outlining 

all the details.  If you are not receiving emails please contact Roz (904-415-1405).  

 



  June Sept 

Water/ Ice Diane Markert AIQ 

Sweet/unsweet tea    Board 

Coffee, etc Carlain Lucas 

Appetizer Pot Luck 

Appetizer Dinner  

Appetizer      

Dessert   

Dessert    

Dessert 

Hospitality 

 
Contact Diane Markert, 894-6772 

 

The Hospitality Committee is instituting a fun, new method to simplify the 

donations to the monthly refreshment table. As in past years, December and June 

will  remain potluck dinners. Your Board members will  provide refreshments for 

the September meeting. 

  

During the remaining months of meetings we are asking the membership to 

contribute based on the first initial of your last name.  

 

There will  be a list available at each meeting to sign up for drinks, appetizers or 

desserts. If  you work, you can select to provide tea or water during your month.  

 

A reminder will  be listed here in the newsletter prior to each meeting. As always, 

store bought goodies are appreciated as much as homemade items. 

 

Last initial and corresponding months will  be announced soon. 



Community Outreach  
There are many ways to be involved in the Outreach portion of the Guild. You are 
welcome to participate in any way that fills you with joy. 
 

Charity Quilters  

Kits are available at the meetings, or contact the coordinators.  The Charity Quilters (see Small 
Groups) work on these quilts. People are needed to help rotary cut kits during Charity Quilter meetings 
and to sew bindings on quilts you can pick up at regular Guild meetings. Theresa Megna (277-2143) 
and Jenny Chen (310-3610) chair this committee. 

 

Habitat For Humanity 
Pam Wise (415-5065) chairs this committee that creates bed sized quilts for each Habitat home in 
Nassau County. 

 

NeoNatal Baby Blankets 
Placemat size, 18 x 22 up to 30” square, are provided to the NeoNatal unit of UF Health. The blankets 
are washed at the hospital and sometimes go home with baby or the parents. You may bring these 
blankets to any meeting and they will be given to Sheri Inserra who works at UF Health and delivers 
these sweet blankets for us. 

 
Quilts of Valor 

 

Laurie Malm, owner of Lollipops Quilt Shop, has taken on the task of working with the Quilts of Valor 
program. There are special requirements for a bed sized quilt to qualify for this program and Laurie 
and her assistants work with the QAV folds so all you have to do is create the quilts in the specified 
size and materials.  
 
QAV provides quilts for wounded service men and women; preferred size is 55" X 65" up to 60" X 
80"; masculine quilts are especially in demand; Laurie provides the special labels, but a hand written 
note, perhaps just saying thank-you to  the service member, and a presentation pillowcase are 
requested. See http://www.qovf.org for full  details. 
 

 
Ryan’s Case For Smiles 

Ryan’s Case for Smiles helps with the stress and emotional impact of illness for children hospitalized 
because of life threatening disease. These whimsical pillowcases give children an emotional boost 
during a very trying time in their lives. Our Guild has spearheaded the production in our area creating 
and donating hundreds and hundreds of pillowcases 

We have held Sew-Ins in coordination with Lollipops Quilt Shop and Jax QuiltFest has offered a day 
of free admission when you volunteer to sew pillowcases for an hour at the show!  

Bring pillowcases you make at home to any meeting. Barbara Nasworth (261-7924) is chair of this 
committee. For size specifications go to http://caseforsmiles.org and check out YouTube for ingenious 
ways to make pillowcases fast! 
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Small Groups 

Small groups give you the opportunity to work closely with other members 

of the Guild outside of the meeting…great fun and fast friendships are 

created here! Want to start your own Small Group…contact Rozlyn 

Warren (415-1405) or Lauree Hemke (301-580-5548). 

 

CHARITY QUILTERS 

Meets every Tuesday of the month at 9:30 am  - noon 

Fernandina Shores Clubhouse  631 Tarpon Avenue, 3rd entrance. 

Bring your sewing machines and sewing supplies. We have cutting mats, rulers, etc. 

Call Theresa Megna (277-2143) or Jenny Chen (904-310-3610) for more information. 

Drop-ins Welcome - come pick up fabric to work on at home! 

 

Charity Quilters WILL NOT MEET June 12 and June 19 Closed for vacation 

 

 

WEDNESDAY MORNING STITCHERS 

Meets every Wednesday 9:30am  -  noon Ellie Boette’s home (305-9616) 

96343 Windsor Drive, Yulee  Just over the bridge, off Blackrock Road 

Bring your machine or hand work and share a cup of coffee as we stitch together. 

There are no scheduled vacation days…you can always check with Ellie. 

 

 



AIQ 2017-2018 Board and Committees 
As of April 2018 

 

 Executive Committee Board Members 

 President  Rozlyn Warren    904-415-1405 

 Vice-President Carol Blanchard     773-450-2624 

 Secretary  Jordana McCarthy    541-408-2188 

 Treasurer  Diane Sears     303-883-0810 

 Membership  Dana Mower     904-261-2927 

  

Standing Committees Board Members 

 Communications Rozlyn Warren   904-415-1405 

 Program  Lauree Hemke   301-580-5548 

 Quilt Show  Cyndee Brown   904-505-8499 

   Rozlyn Warren   904-415-1405 

 Retreat  Janet Sebastian   904-556-6815 

 Way and Means Ellie Boette    904-305-9616 

  

Support Committees 

 50/50 Door Prizes Virgina Muse   904-719-1294 

 Hospitality  Diane Markert   904-894-6772 

 Photographer Jenny Chen    904-310-3610 

 Pins  Ellie Boette    904-305-9616 

 Welcome Ambassadors Barbara Nazworth   904-261-7924 

  

Community Service Committees 

 Charity Quilters Theresa Megna   904-277-2143 

   Jenny Chen    904-310-3610 

 Habitat for Humanity Pam Wise    904-415-5065 

 Ryan’s Case for Smiles Barbara Nazworth   904-261-7924 

 Quilts of Valor Laurie Malm    912-656-5540  


